
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for the Newton County Sheriff Department Equipment Project in Fiscal 

Year 2026.  The entity to receive funding for this project is Newton County, GA Sheriff’s Office 

located at 15151 Alcovy Rd Covington, GA 30014. The Newton County Sheriff Department would 

use this funding to purchase ten FAP-30 FBI-certified LES fingerprint sensors that would be used 

for mobile applications such as roadside stops, crime scene investigations, and serving warrants.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will improve identification for 

outstanding warrants and victims who are seriously injured, deceased, or experiencing memory 

loss.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by section 

501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). 

 

I certify that I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
David Scott 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


